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Volunteer Meeting Minutes

DATE:

Tuesday October 9th, 2018 
TIME:

7:00 p.m.

PLACE:
Kingston Police Headquarters, 705 Division Street, Kingston, Ontario    

PRESENT:
Chris C., Claudette, Erin S., Dave B., Josh, Laura S., Louise, Megan, Paula, Tiffany, Tim M., Tina
 

Welcome
Thank you to everyone who was able to make it out to our October volunteer meeting. This is the first meeting I’ve had the privilege of leading as the new Executive Director of Victim Services of Kingston and Frontenac. As of this time, the welcome I’ve received from the Ministry, Board of Directors, neighbouring Victim Services, Volunteers and Community Partner has been exceptionally warm and I can’t thank everyone enough for making this transition a pleasant one.
VSKF Staffing Update
As everyone is aware, there has been some significant changes within Victim Services as of recently. We’re exceptionally sad to see Julie retire and recognize the loss of a great leader within our service. We are forever grateful for all she’s done and built over her 28 years with the service. We hope that we can continue to serve our community to the high standard she’s set and create growth for the future. 
Lana has decided to continue her role as Human Trafficking Crisis Worker on a part time basis and forgo the role of Executive Assistant. Due to this, an internal posting was put out to Volunteers and as a result we welcome Michael Munger to Victim Services as our new Executive Assistant. Michael has been with Victim Services for quite a few years now and has assisted on many calls of varying types. His educational background, knowledge of community agencies and victim needs, as well as skills with technology will surely prove to be an asset to our service. Michael is also fully bilingual and his ability to serve clients in French has moved our service into compliance with the demands of designation.  We are very excited about everything Michael has to offer Victim Services and welcome him aboard! 
Ministry of the Attorney General, VCAO Program Status
In May it was announced that we may be receiving a long awaited and substantial increase to our Funding. The election, however, brought all Government business to an abrupt halt. At this time there has still been no word about this funding and if/when we will be receiving it. 
Human Trafficking and Victim Services Unit Update 
Lana advised that the Human Trafficking Occurrences continue to be slow, as far as those reported to us through Police.  This does not mean that the problem has gone away; it is just not unusual to have a lull in reported incidents off and on.  

Lana’s continued work with the HT Working group has brought some movement within the Limestone District School Board. Currently in discussion is the need for a Human Trafficking component within the high schools. Representatives from LDSB, who were in attendance of one of the HT Working Group meeting in September, were very receptive to this need and conveyed that current high school curriculum wasn’t effected by the change in government and incorporation of this component is possible.   To start, the hopes are that Kingston Police and Victim Services can lead trainings to educators and school board employees as part of a PA Day professional development opportunity. 

KFACC Risk Assessment Checklist for Intimate Partner Violence

This form was distributed and viewed during the meeting but is not an active part of our on scene procedure as of yet. The KFACC Safety Planning Committee developed this form in hopes that agencies using it can assist victims better with the perspective and information it has to offer. There will be a formal training for community agencies at the end of November on how to complete these forms and their uses. If space allow, some volunteers may be able to attend this launch and learn.  The Risk Assessment Checklist consists of 44 pertinent questions to ask domestic violence victims and will give you and the victim an idea of how at risk they may be. Throughout the 44 questions there are questions with an * beside it. Those questions are deemed to be the most elevated risk factors.  Once this form reaches final draft and the launch and learn is complete, we will ensure all volunteers receive a copy and instructions so they may use them on calls deemed appropriate.  
Canadian Red Cross

The Canadian Red Cross has now informed us that their old number (613) 329-0644 is now active again. Should an issue arise, however, we can use (705) 653-7632 as a backup. 

Alliance Communications
Just a reminder that the number for Alliance has changed. Please use (613) 507-3146. 

Phone List Update
As time goes on, you may notice some of our forms/lists my change in appearance. Michael is assisting us in trying to reproduce lists which are easier to navigate and be more adaptable over time. Please bear with us as we make these changes and figure out what works best. 
Call Numbers & Trends with Occurrences

Call numbers continue to be on the rise. Efforts to get call numbers up have proven to be successful and it is being evaluated how we can keep this growth happening, especially with Kingston Police. Knowledge of the Victim Quick Response Program has increased in the community and is thought to be a part of why we are seeing our call numbers increase as well. Due to extensive waitlists in Kingston, the need for counselling services is high and is our top request through the VQRP.  
Christmas Gathering
Invitations to our Christmas Gathering are on their way! Please contact us and let us know the following:

1. If you’re able to attend.

2. If you are bringing a guest.

3. What you and your guests dinner choice will be.

If you have a dietary need please let us know in advance so that the cook can accommodate. 

Volunteer & Emergency Services News
Congratulations again to Julie for her well-deserved retirement. As previously mentioned, we’re sad to see her go but we truly wish her the best and hope that retirement brings joy, and taking the time she previous scarified for the service and spends it doing what she enjoys and with those she loves. Julie was honoured privately by the board of directors and her closest friends with Kingston Police, as she requested that her retirement be kept fairly quiet and requested no large recognition gatherings. 
Fond farewell to Felisha and Ursula. 
Felisha has moved to Western Ontario to pursue a career. We wish her all the best and thank her for her time and commitment to Victim Services.

Ursula King had been with Victim Services since the spring of 1990. We are sorry to see her resign from the service but Ursula has made the decision to take a step back and concentrate on family and friendship. She’s given so much to our service over the years, offering her heart felt support to victims and her expertise to the service from a volunteer and staff standpoint.  She’s been a tremendous asset over the years and we wish her all the best. 
REMINDERS 
· Please ensure your reports are submitted to the service within 24 hours.
· Leave detailed voice messages after you’ve completed a call.

· If you move or change your phone number you must update the office.

Dates to Remember
Christmas Gathering - December 2nd , 2018 

5:30pm  Legion 631, 4034 Bath Road, Kingston
Volunteer Meeting - Tuesday January 8th, 2018
7:00 p.m., Community Room, Kingston Police Headquarters.
